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May 11, 2020 

 

The Honorable Elaine Chao  

Secretary of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC  20590 

 

Dear Secretary Chao: 

 

We are pleased to submit the following letter conveying our strong support for the Maine 

Department of Transportation’s (MaineDOT) Better Utilizing Investment to Leverage 

Development (BUILD) grant application.  Through its application MaineDOT is seeking federal 

funding to assist with the replacement and rehabilitation of six bridges throughout the state of 

Maine, one in each of our legislative districts.  

 

MaineDOT’s project, Bridging the Economy of Rural Maine, will fully replace five bridges in 

Maine, while rehabilitating the remaining sixth bridge identified within the project.  The bridges, 

located within the towns of Litchfield, Stonington, Greenbush, Southport, Milo, and 

Bridgewater, were all built prior to 1940 and have reached the end of their useful lives.  Without 

further action, these structures are in jeopardy of being posted for weight or potentially closed.  

This would be to the great detriment of our constituents, who rely on unimpeded access to these 

structures to receive necessary goods and critical care.  This funding will help to allow for 

uninterrupted supply chains for commerce to Maine’s rural regions.  

 

As state policy makers we understand the importance of the transportation system. Bridges 

maintain the connections to our communities. The loss of a bridge often means the loss of the 

entire transportation corridor.  Most of the bridges identified in MaineDOT’s project have little 

reasonable alternative routing that can handle the same traffic weight and density.  While the 

detour routes of each of these bridges vary, the longest detour length is greater than 100 miles.  

At a time when emergency medical services are needed more than ever, due to the COVID-19 

Pandemic, any detour length could mean the difference between life and death.   

 

Through its BUILD grant application, MaineDOT is seeking $23.6 million in federal funding to 

be matched by $5.9 million in state funding, for an overall total project cost of $29.5 million. 

 

We thank you for taking the time to consider MaineDOT’s application and hope you will 

respond favorably by awarding the funding it is requesting. 

 



Sincerely, 

 

 

        
   

Michael E. Carpenter       Paul T. Davis    

State Senator        State Senator 

 

       
 

Dana L. Dow        Louis J. Luchini   

State Senator        State Senator   

     

 

        
Jeffrey Timberlake       Norman E. Higgins 

State Senator        State Representative 

 

 

          

 
Genevieve McDonald        

State Representative        
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March 23rd, 2020 
 
The Honorable Elaine Chao 
Secretary of the U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao:  

Please accept this letter in strong support of the Maine Department of Transportation’s (MaineDOT) 
USDOT BUILD grant application.  

As you are aware, the State of Maine has unique infrastructure challenges due to its geography, weather, 
and low population density. Much of Maine is comprised of vast forest land, making it one of the most 
rural states in the country. This rural nature makes reliable and safe infrastructure a crucial component for 
U.S. businesses, employment and mobility across the region. This BUILD grant award would allow the 
replacement of six bridges, one of which is in our region of service. This projects are critical to 
maintaining the state’s highway freight corridors (into, out of, and within the state) which support the 
majority of the state’s freight shipments (including forest products and other heavy bulk commodities).  

KVCOG represents a rural region in an already rural state and this BUILD grant would specifically 
replace one local bridge (Babcock Bridge, #2029) which would allow businesses, residents and tourists to 
have modern transportation infrastructure that others, in more populous regions, take for granted. This 
Bridge is part of a primary State road between Kennebec County and the Lewiston-Auburn service 
centers. If these projects do not occur, the region will experience a decline in financial opportunity, 
drastically reducing Maine residents’ way of life. For these reasons, and many more, we at KVCOG fully 
support MaineDOT’s BUILD grant application. 

We are pleased that MaineDOT is seeking assistance from the U.S. Department of Transportation to 
replace the identified bridges and intersection. We strongly believe that this region of the country cannot 
be competitive on a regional, national, or global scale, if these improvements to the highway system are 
not funded. We thank you for your careful review of this application, and respectfully request that you 
consider fully funding this project in this round of BUILD grant award.  

 
Kennebec Valley Council of Governments 
 
 



297 Bath Road 
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April 10, 2020  

 
 
The Honorable Elaine Chao 
Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC  20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao, 
 

Lincoln County Regional Planning Commission strongly urges funding of the Maine Department of 
Transportation’s Better Utilizing Investment to Leverage Development (BUILD) grant application to replace 
or repair six key highway bridges in rural locations throughout the State: Bridging the Economy of Rural 
Maine. 
 
Maine has unique infrastructure challenges due to our geography, weather and low population density.  
This is one of the country’s most rural regions, making reliable infrastructure critical for goods to be 
transported, people to get to and from work, go to school, shop and access health care centers and for 
tourism and recreation. This BUILD project will invest in bridges in six rural towns (Bridgewater, Greenbush, 
Litchfield, Milo, Southport and Stonington) in six of the most rural counties in the country (Aroostook, 
Penobscot, Kennebec, Piscataquis, Lincoln and Hancock).   
 
Lincoln County is definitely rural, with a few small historic villages, much woodland and many farms, and 
hundreds of miles of roads that traverse our rocky coast and countless coves. For some years now, the 
LCRPC has mapped coastal flooding and worked with communities to look at adaptation of key public 
infrastructure.  
 
Southport is a bridged island -- the Route 27 bridge (#2789) over Townsend Gut is the only access to the 
mainland. Residents travel daily to jobs, schools, and health care services. Area residents also come onto 
the island every day, working in fisheries, boatbuilding, restaurants and lodging, and construction, for 
example. It is the “oldest” town in the County, with a median age of 65.3 years (20 years older than Maine 
average age). This island is also a very beautiful place, with tourists and locals enjoying the rocky coast and 
dense woods, trails, historic sites, and boating facilities.  
 
Southport’s bridge was built in 1938, and I believe all the bridges are of a similar age. They are all critical to 
the residents and businesses throughout Maine—and given their current conditions, the potential for 
closure is real.  If the Southport bridge had to be closed, this would require the establishment of a ferry 
service, which would so inadequately serve this town and region. For the other communities, the resulting 
detours would in some cases be over an hour. Both of these are clearly unacceptable options, and an unfair 
burden for these towns.  If the bridges are not replaced, this region of the Northeast will see a further 
decline in economic and community development opportunities.  
 
MaineDOT’s proposal to the US Department of Transportation is an excellent and much-appreciated 
strategy to make these investments. From our work in the County and with economic development 
partners in the State, I strongly believe that this region of the country cannot be competitive on a regional, 
national or global scale if these rural highway bridges are not upgraded to ensure resiliency and reliability. 
The deteriorating condition of the bridges increases risk to the quality of life for the residents and works to 
further expand the economic opportunity gap experienced in this rural community. 



Lincoln County Regional Planning Commission respectfully requests that you consider funding this project 
fully with a BUILD grant. Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Mary Ellen Barnes 
Executive Director  
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